
 PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
RESIDENTS OF GRAND HAVEN CHARTER TOWNSHIP AND OTHER INTERESTED 
PARTIES, please take notice that the Grand Haven Charter Township Construction Board of Appeals 
will meet on Monday, May 9, 2016, at 7:00 p.m. The meeting will be held at two locations: 
 

1. At 7:00 p.m. the CBA will meet at 11755 Garnsey Avenue, Grand Haven, MI 49417. This 
residence is the subject of the appeal. 

2. Subsequently, the CBA will return to the Grand Haven Charter Township Board Room to 
conclude the appeal request and render a decision. The Board Room is located at 13300 168th 

Avenue, Grand Haven, MI 49417. Phone: (616) 842-5988. 
 
The purpose of this meeting is to consider the appeal request from the Veeder Family Trust for a 
residence located at 11755 Garnsey Avenue, Parcel No. 70-07-20-299-013. Specifically, the 
applicant is requesting the following departures from the 2009 Michigan Residential Code: 
 

Code Topic Departure 
R311.7.1 Stairway Width Reduced Width 
R311.7.3 Stairway Walkline Change Measurement Point 

R311.7.4.2 Stairway Tread Depth 

6” Minimum 
10” at Walkline 
3/8” Variation 
Handrail 

 
Written comments regarding the Construction Board of Appeals meeting must be received no later 
than Monday, May 9, 2016. Comments must be sent to: 
 
Scott Corbat, Building Inspector 
Grand Haven Charter Township 
13300 168th Avenue 
Grand Haven, MI 49417 
scorbat@ght.org 
 
This notice is posted in compliance with PA 267 of 1976 as amended (Open Meetings Act), MCLA 
41.72a (2) (3) and the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). Grand Haven Charter Township will 
provide necessary reasonable auxiliary aids and services, such as signers for the hearing impaired and 
audiotapes of printed materials being considered at the meeting, to individuals with disabilities at the 
meeting or public hearing upon seven (7) days notice to the Grand Haven Charter Township. 
Individuals with disabilities requiring auxiliary aids or services should contact Bill Cargo, 13300 168th 
Avenue, Grand Haven, MI 49417. Phone: (616) 842-5988. 
 
 A COPY OF THIS NOTICE IS ON FILE IN THE OFFICE OF THE CLERK 
 
 POSTED: May 9, 2016 


